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 Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 6th December 2016 in the Brechin Community Campus.
Susan Barr took the Chair and welcomed the attendees.
Present.

Jill Scott, Susan Barr, Paul Wright, Jim Sherrit, Sheila May, Derek Harper, Steve Dempsey and Eric Gray.
Rhonda MacFarlane (Angus Council).

Councillors Houston 
Two Members of the Public

Apologies for Absence.

Apologies for Absence were received from Mary Anderson and David Dewar.

Minutes of Last Meeting.

It was proposed by Sheila May, seconded by Jill Scott that the minutes of the meeting held on !st November 2016 be adopted as a true and accurate record.

Matters Arising.

The Secretary said he had received a further letter from angus Council Chief Executive Richard Stiff to say a further changing plinth was being procured for the wet side changing room.

The Gents toilets in Southesk Street had been closed because of a leaking roof and the ones in the Church Street car park because of a problem with the door lock. Both had now re-opened.

Presentation.
Rhonda Macfarlane, senior Funding Officer, Angus Council gave a presentation on the various funding options available to community groups. 

Police Update.
There were no Police Officers present but a report had been sent:-
From 1st January 2017 it will be an offense to own or fire an air weapon without an air weapons certificate.

Operation after dark which gives advice regarding home security in the Winter months is in force. Further information can be found on the Police Scotland Website.

The annual festive policing campaign with extra officers patrolling near shops and licensed premised as well as more road traffic patrols is under way.

There have been reports of counterfeit money in circulation recently mostly Bank of England £50 notes.
There have also  been reports of fuel theft in rural areas and there is advice given to keep tanks secure.
Crime in the area is low but one member of the Council said that when she reported that her garage had been broken into police Scotland took no action to invw estigate the matter.

Councillors Update.

Councillor Houston said that Angus Active Travel are promoting walking and cycling in Angus particularly among children, 56% of whom walk cycle or scooter to school.
He also said that 1800 sandbags were available at Tayside Contracts yard I Commerce Street for flood prevention use. 

Brechin Buccaneers received an £1,800 grant to fund a feasibility study into converting the former Cricket Club building into a Community Centre. 

Public Toilets.
There was a suggestion that an annual payment be made to Angus Council from the Common Good Fund towards re-opening and running of the Dall’s Lane Toilets. It was agreed that we would enter dialogue with Angus Council on the subject.

Reports.

Convenors.

Susan Barr said that she had been invited to she had been invited to the official opening of the Community Campus. There is a consultation on speed humps on Duke Street and a questionnaire would be put on the Community Council Facebook page.
Secretary
Eric Gray said he little to report he continue to do the administration for the Community council and shared all correspondence with other members.

Treasurer.
Jill Scott said that there was a balance of £2,732.72 in the bank. A cheque which had been sent out had gone missing but was now cancelled and re-issue done.

Planning.
Paul Wright said there were no planning issues.
AOCB
.
Jill Scott said she joined the Patient Participation Group at Brechin Health Centre and reported that a new full time Doctor  would be in post from the end of March. A new Practice manager had also been appointed.
Jill has been looking into ways of combating dog mess and has written to Falkirk Council for details of their scheme with no reply so far. She will also get prices for dog waste bags which can be distributed to the public.

A question was aked as to when the wall in witchden road would be repaired. Councillor Houston said Tayside contracts were in discussion with the Insurers and he would find out the outcome.
Braikes Close has been closed due to falling masonry which was reported to the owners on 2nd December. A time scale for repairs will be forthcoming shortly. 
Michael Jackson, a member of the public said his workshop had been demolished and the contents removed by Angus Council. He said it took him some time to locate where the machinery was stored and there appear to items missing. The secretary will write to the Chief Executive of Angus Council to try to get clarity on the subject.
Date Of next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 7th February 2017 at 7.00pm in the Community Campus

There being no further business Susan thanked the attendees and closed the meeting at 8.55 pm.
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